CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                  MONDAY 19th December, 2016.

Present:  Cllrs:  B Morris (Chairman), G Thomas, A Price, Jill Morgan.
Apologies:  Cllr. D Raymond, R Lamb

1. Minutes 
The minutes of the last meeting held on the 21st November, 2016, were read and agreed.  Proposed by Cllr. A Price, seconded by Cllr. G Thomas. 

2. Matters Arising
· Footpath at Castle Cenlas. The Clerk would remind Matt Cloud, PCC, to contact Cllr. A Price who will put him in touch with Jonathan Martin.

· Village Greens: the Clerk will will invite to Mr. Slater and Mr. Williams to discuss the use of the village greens and send the letter to the University of Wales solicitor.   
· Standing Orders – the Clerk would bring a draft revised version to the next meeting.
3. FINANCE 
     Account information:  balance of  accounts  as at 30th November - £3466.94

 
     Payments requested:    Clerk’s remuneration and expenses - £240.00

     Proposed by Cllr. G Thomas, seconded by Cllr. A Price
4. PLANNING
Planning Applications

PCNPA
NP/16/0627/FUL:  Felin Dwarch, Mathry – two storey rear extension with first floor balconies and front porch.  This application has been withdrawn.
5. CORRESPONDENCE  

a) Mid & West Wales Fire and Rescue Service Stakeholders – letter asking if the Council wishes to continue to receive information received.  Passed to Cllr. A Price.  
b) National Non-Domestic Rate Notice for 2016/17 (business rates) for the public toilet facility in the name of Mathry Community Hall Committee - £0.00 – received.

c) PCC – Charitable Relief Form for Mathry Community Hall Committee (public toilet facility) received.   Passed to the Mathry Community Hall Treasurer via Cllr. A Price.


6. COMMUNITY HALL
The Christmas fundraising event will be held on Thursday 22nd December.  Cllr. A Price has reported the damp in the meeting room to the Village Hall Committee.


7. REGISTER OF INTERESTS
For next meeting.
 
8. PRECEPT
Councillors discussed the budget for 2017/18 and agreed that the Precept should be increased by £300 to £4000pa which will enable the Council to purchase the Village Green(s) in one go during the next year.  

Proposed by Cllr. G Thomas, seconded by Cllr. Jill Morgan.   Councillors also agreed that the Precept could be reduced in future years should there be a surplus in the Council’s bank accounts.
Signed …………………………………….
Date   ………………………………………
